
FFCA EVT Section meeting July 26th 2024. 

Location: Teams Call 

Attendance: 

Kevin Matteson 

Michael Young  

Chris Koop 

Steve Harbin 

Al Warrell 

Absent: 

Michael Johansmeyer 

John Patfield 

Jay Rought 

Charles LeRoy 

Denise Holley  

Ngoc Huynh 

 

Minutes: 

The meeting was a follow-up to the June 18th call. We started with introductions as Al 
and Steve joined the group for the first time. Thanks to them and all participants for 
their support and time.  
 

1. Schedule of events.  (Reviewed and confirmed) 

Fall 2024.  

Location – Lake Mary- 
Seminole County Training Center 
201 Valentine Way, Longwood, FL 32750 
 
Date – October 21-25, exam to be scheduled.  
Subject F3 and F7 running in parallel. Chief Johansmeyer has confirmed that we have 
two classrooms available. Micheal Young and John Patfield will be the instructors.  



January 2025 

Location - FFCA Conference 
Date and content tbc will be limited to one class regional format.  
 
May 2025 
 
Location – Daytona  
Date and content tbc. 
 

2. The website currently only shows the event that we have just completed in Coral 
Springs. It needs to be updated ASAP by Ngoc/ Denise so that we can plan if we need 
two classes or not.  In addition, please add limited information on the FFCA conference 
and Daytona events and if possible, have a place that people can express interest in 
attending.  
 

3. Participation at these meetings continues to be light and we need to add additional 
people to the committee so that we can adequately prepare for the Daytona event. July 
Update- Steve Harbin and Al Warrell have now joined the committee! 
 

4. Before we plan for Daytona, we need to identify if the college is available in May 2025, 
Ngoc please can you provide an update on this action item.  
 

5. To start planning Daytona we need to identify what could be available as training 
opportunities. Regardless of the availability of Daytona we need to start planning and 
will find another location if required. 
 

a. College Space/ Dates – Ngoc to provide an update 
b. EVT Instructors - Michael, Kevin and I will contact the instructors that we all 

know and will check their interest and availability. We will most likely have to 
pay instructors; I will confirm with Ngoc what the amount would be for their 
services.  

c. OEM’s- we all deal with multiple vendors every day, please talk to your vendors 
and see if they would be interested in providing training or sponsorship of the 
event.  
 

Next Meeting: August 30th at 11am.  

Rich Downer 

Chairman FFCA EVT Section 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


